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Dear Special Friends, 
     Hello, on this Monday afternoon, September 10, 2018, while I’m at home in Lagos for the 
next few weeks. I came back to Nigeria a few days ago, after ministering in Ghana for six and a 
half weeks.
     Thanks for praying for me! That’s so very important, and I’m really grateful. Thanks also for 
giving, to help support the ministry, as that’s also very important. I appreciate every person who 
is a part of the work, in every country where I go. God is so good!
     My time in Ghana was great! I’m always happy to be there again, as we lived there for so 
many years, before moving to Nigeria. Africa is in my heart, all these many, many years.
     We’ve started helping three more churches in northern Ghana, to put a roof on their buildings. 
They’re in Gbimsi, Bisaldo, and Kukpaligu, Churches No. 77, 78, and 79. I praise God!
     At Bisaldo, a village near Saboba in Northern Region, near the border of Ghana and Togo, the 
people started immediately to get everything they needed, like wood, nails, iron roofing sheets, 
etc. They put the roof on in just six days! I was very happy to see the pictures sent by the pastor, 
showing the day by day progress. The roof was finished, just in time for the Sunday services 
yesterday! 
     At Kukpaligu, near Yendi, and south of Saboba, the people started on the church building 
eight years ago. I saw a picture of the walls up, and sent word to the pastor, promising to help 
them to put a roof on the church. It’s hard to build a church in the villages,  to put down a 
foundation, and then build the walls, when most of the people only have a small farm, to grow 
what they can.
     When the rains come every year in the rainy season, the harvest depends on getting enough 
rain at  the right  time.  The people do their  best  to give every week to their  church building 
offerings, and also plan a fund raising time every year to help build the churches. I’m so happy to 
be able to help put a roof on the churches in the villages and towns, because you help me to help 
them! 
     We have three more churches to finish and dedicate in January, when I’m in Ghana again, at 
Bimbago, Kolbeo, and Gingaani, plus seven others under construction right now.
     I love to share testimonies! A young evangelist, a brother of a pastor in northern Ghana, 
preached in his first outdoor crusade in a village several weeks ago. He saw people saved and 
healed, including a well known blind man, who went around with his two string native guitar, 
playing and singing. Now he sings songs about Jesus!
     A lady came to me one night, after I had ministered in a large church in southern Ghana. She 
told me that my late husband, Rev. Arthur Hokett, had prayed for her to have a child twelve years 
ago. She had a fibroid in her womb, and a doctor had told her that she might never be able to 
conceive, unless she had surgery to remove the fibroid.
     She said she’d gotten pregnant four months later, still having the fibroid, and her miracle 
daughter is now eleven years old! Nothing is too hard for our God!
     Please be praying for me in this month of September, ministering in the Lagos area, and also 
in Abuja, capital of Nigeria, too. Next month, I’ll also go to the southern part of Africa again, to 



minister in five different countries.
     Of course, the letter “S” is for “September,” but “S” is also for “Surprises,” too. I’m praying 
for you, to be very faithful to God, and to see some big Surprises in September!
Love, Doris Hokett


